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Carolina Shag Club 

Newsletter 
“For the Love of Shag”  

February & March 2021 

 Executive Board 

Members: 

President – Susan Blackwell 

President-Elect – Steve Woodard 

Vice President – Rick Wilson 

Secretary – Gwyn Smith 

Treasurer – Wayne Hembree 

Members-at-Large – Alicia 

Pittman, Elaine Wilson, Doug 

McLaughlin 

Past President – Ann Allen 
 

     Committee Board Members: 

Membership- Jill Woodard 

Social- Brenda Ellington 

Charities- Terry Gordon/CSC 

Charities 

Fundraiser- Susan Kendrick 

Ways and Means- Susan Kendrick 

MMIM- Jim Coley 

DJs- Becky Wilson 

Web Page-Dede Ward 

CSC Newsletter- Skip Watkins 

Facebook- Steve Woodard 

Historian- Vacant 

Benevolent- Karen Lewis 

Junior Shag- Dan Ellington 

Parliamentarian- Terry Gordon 

 

We have 106 members in good 

standing as of March 14, 2021. 

CSC President’s Page 
By Susan Blackwell 

 

Hello Everyone: 

I certainly hope that each of you are doing well.  As some 

policies regarding mass gatherings have been relaxed and things 

seem to be improving, it is our hope more of our membership 

will feel safe coming out to dance and socialize.  Really 

appreciate all of those that have been attending the weekly 

Wednesday night dance.  Numbers continue to increase and 

everyone is enjoying being back out.  There is a weekly Split-

the-Pot that has been a great success.  Be sure to purchase a 

ticket(s) and have a chance to WIN!  We will be putting out 

information on resuming Dance Lessons on Wednesday nights 

next month.  Check out the information in this newsletter to find 

where lessons are being offered by some of our members at this 

time. 

We have several parties scheduled for the coming months.  

If Covid-19 numbers continue to decrease and more people are 

able to receive the vaccine we will share additional details at 

that time. 

For the safety of all memberships the SOS Board has made 

a decision that Spring Safari will not be held April 15th – April 

26th, 2021.  They have set June 19th – 26th, 2021 as an alternate 

SOS gathering in NMB. 

We appreciate all that have renewed their membership for 

2021.  If you have not renewed your membership, please do so 

by clicking on our link and renewing on line or print and mail 

your application and check to CSC P. O. Box 17213, 

Greenville, SC  29606.  If you know of anyone who would like 

to become a member please encourage them to join by giving 

them the link to our Club.    

Please remember to continue the necessary safety 

precautions and social distancing concerning Covid-19 and 

hope to see you on the dance floor soon! 

 

Susan 
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     Our Club Links                
 

        The Carolina Shag Club online information:            www.carolinashagclub.org 

                                                             Email us at:          thecarolinashagclub@gmail.com 
                        

          Follow us on acebook at   https://www.facebook.com/carolina.shagclub?fref=ts!   

     

Carolina Shag Club dances on Wednesday nights at Brass 

Monkey, 723 Congaree Road, Greenville S.C. 
 

    LOCAL EVENTS       
 

March 17 – St. Patrick’s Day Party at Brass Monkey featuring Mike Swords as DJ. 

 

 

Future events will be published when scheduled. 
 

Additional information on parties and events can be found at: 
 

www.shagdance.com 

 

www.fastdancers.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/skipwatkins/Desktop/CSC%20Stuff/www.carolinashagclub.org
file:///C:/Users/skipwatkins/Desktop/Home%20Documents/thecarolinashagclub@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/carolina.shagclub?fref=ts
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Carolina Shag Club Members Teaching Shag: 

 

 

Steve & Jill Woodard - Teaching Monday Nights at Spinning Jenny, 

107 Cannon St, Greer SC 29651. Call 864-477-0731. Visit 

www.upstateshaglessons.com  & see their flyer at the end of the 

newsletter for more information. 

 

Dede & Jeff Ward – Professional Shaggers with 14+ years of teaching 

experience. Members of the Greenville Area Shaggers Hall of Fame and 

the South Carolina Shaggers Hall of Fame. Private individual and small 

group lessons in the Greenville Area. 

Starting in May: Beginner and Beginner II Group Lessons on Thursday 

nights in Simpsonville. Contact Dede @ 864-238-2960 or Jeff @ 864-

415-8290 or email dwardgraph@aol.com 

 

 

Danny Scott and Susan Welch – No group lessons at this time. For 

information on private and group lessons offered in Upstate SC, contact 

Danny @ 864-354-7780 or Susan at 864-993-6505.  Alternately you can 

email susantwelch@gmail.com for details. 

 

 

Suzie Robinson-Park and Phillip Park - teaching Beginner & 

Intermediate lessons on demand. If interested, call for more information. 

Suzie: 828-216-5029 or suziegl@yahoo.com or Phillip 828-713-4473 or 

shaggingrev@gmail.com. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:dwardgraph@aol.com
mailto:susantwelch@gmail.com
mailto:suziegl@yahoo.com
mailto:shaggingrev@gmail.com
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Monthly DJ Schedule for Brass Monkey (subject to changes) 
 

 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mar. 3 – David Graham 

Mar. 10 – Billy Waldrep 

Mar. 17 – Mike Swords (St. Patrick’s Party) 

Mar. 24 – Buck Crumpton 

Mar. 31 – David O’Quinn 

 
 

Joe Hayden 1-Feb 

Cheryl Dickson 2-Feb 

Sheila Smalley 3-Feb 

Danny Scott 5-Feb 

Gerald Medford 6-Feb 

Robert Williams 10-Feb 

Vicki Carter 12-Feb 

David O'Quinn 14-Feb 

Ann Allen 16-Feb 

David Turner 16-Feb 

Lori Evans 17-Feb 

Art McCurry 19-Feb 

Mickey Long 19-Feb 

Donnie Cranfill 20-Feb 

Don Barbery 22-Feb 

Carol Templeton 23-Feb 

Charles Rasor 23-Feb 

Kathy Loflin 24-Feb 

Missy Kerwin 25-Feb 

Jill Woodard 26-Feb 

Donna May 27-Feb 

 

 

  

  

  

Ann Fulbright 2-Mar 

Gwyn Smith 6-Mar 

Brenda Ellington 8-Mar 

Ron Pouliot 8-Mar 

John Evans 9-Mar 

Larry Crittenden 10-Mar 

Todd Gettys 11-Mar 

John Freeman 13-Mar 

Carl Nuttall 15-Mar 

Marcy Klauber 17-Mar 

Dorothy Morgan 21-Mar 

Kathy Cole 26-Mar 

Norman Mills 26-Mar 

John Zeller 28-Mar 

Kathy Williams 29-Mar 
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     Out of Town Parties and Events: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 18 – 21, 2021: 10th Annual East 

Coast Shag Classic; hosted by Hope 

Abounds Cancer Network. Held at the 

Holiday Inn Resort in Wrightsville Beach, 

N.C. Visit www.hopeabounds.org for more 

information. 

 

March 26th for 12 hours; Shag 

Extravaganza XI 2021. Hosted by Capital 

City Shag Club at Embassy Suites by Hilton 

Columbia Greystone. This event is listed as 

FREE on their Facebook page. 
 

March 29 thru April 2, 2021; Making 

Waves Anniversary Vacation held at Ocean 

Drive Beach & Golf Resort in North Myrtle Beach. 

15th Annual Making Waves Anniversary Vacation 

with the Embers featuring Craig Woolard By All 

About Travel Tours and Riptide Radio. 

Stay 4 Nights in Ocean Drive. Private Parties with the 

Band and DJ. Special Events to be included that you 

will not want to miss. 

All private events must be booked with All About 

Travel Tours to attend. Call: 843-281-0480 

 

April 15 – 25; SOS Spring Safari at North 

Myrtle Beach. 

Spring Safari is cancelled. There will 

be an alternate SOS gathering the week 

of June 19-26, 2021 at NMB 
 

June 4-6th: Southern Comfort 23 in 

Columbia, S.C.; hosted by Palmetto Shag 

Club. For more information see the flyer at the 

end of this newsletter. 

 

 

 

Oct. 12 – 17: “Shag-A-Rama” hosted by 

Beach Shaggers of Birmingham. See the 

flyer at the end of this newsletter for info. 

 

Oct. 27 Thru Nov 1, 2021; Jim Quick & 

Coastline – “Landfall with Coastline”. 

Join us at Wyndham Grand Clearwater 

Beach on the Gulf Coast of Florida. 

Sign Up to go with Jim Quick & 

Coastline and DJ Mike Worley 

Must Book Package with All About 

Travel Tours to attend our private events 

with the Band and DJ 

Visit Website for More Information 

https://jimquick.com/florida 

 

Feb. 12 - 20, 2022; 17th Annual Shagging 

on the Seas on the Carnival BREEZE. 

A Southern Caribbean Cruise. DJ is Buck 

Crumpton. Prices begin at $895 per person. 

Cruise planners: Sherrill & Joe Brown 

864-473-1433. 

See the flyer toward the end of the 

newsletter for more information. 
 

 Participants should check host club websites 

for the latest information on cancellations. 

Visit the SOS website at www.shagdance.com 

and click on the “Club Parties” link for more 

information on parties. 

 

http://www.hopeabounds.org/
https://jimquick.com/florida?fbclid=IwAR2MHe4ec7FYmy0yCGjvJSBw23YYk6Qdxz0qIKg_wj4_zjb5ElfnW-HAp2Y
http://www.shagdance.com/
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Looking for Additional Shag Information? Please Visit: 

 

Carolina Shag Club           www.carolinashagclub.org   

Electric City Shag Club           www.shagginjacks.com  

R&B Shag Club        www.rbshagclub.org 

Mountain Shag Club         www.mountainshagclub.com  

Columbia Shag Club                  www.columbiashagclub.net  

CSRA Shag Club       www.csrashagclub.com/  

Flip Flop Live (music & news)     www.flipfloplive.com 

General Shag Info       www.shagdance.com   or   www.shagtour.com 

 

Comic Corner – One Liners for Everyone 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These are courtesy of Kathy Day of R&B Shag Club in Spartanburg, S.C. 

 

Here are 12 things to consider as we have closed the door on one of the most horrible years of our 

lifetime.  

The dumbest thing I ever bought was a 2020 planner. 

I was so bored I called Jake from State Farm just to talk to someone. He asked me what I was 

wearing. 

2019: Stay away from negative people. 2020: Stay away from positive people. 

The world has turned upside down. Old folks are sneaking out of the house & their kids are 

yelling at them to stay indoors! 

This morning I saw a neighbor talking to her dog. It was obvious she thought her dog 

understood her. I came into my house & told my cat. We laughed a lot. 

 Every few days try your jeans on just to make sure they fit. Pajamas will have you believe all is 

well in the kingdom. 

 Does anyone know if we can take showers yet or should we just keep washing our hands? 

 This virus has done what no woman has been able to do. Cancel sports, shut down all bars & 

keep men at home! 

 I never thought the comment, “I wouldn’t touch him/her with a 6-foot pole” would become a 

national policy, but here we are! 

 I need to practice social-distancing from the refrigerator. 

 I hope the weather is good tomorrow for my trip to the backyard. I’m getting tired of the 

Living Room.  

Never in a million years could I have imagined I would go up to a bank teller wearing a mask & 

ask for money. 

 

 

 

http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.shagtour.com/
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Carolina Shag Club 
Photo highlights of CSC Happenings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 2020 - Receiving the donation check from Carolina Shag Club treasurer Dan 

Ellington (left) and Fundraiser Chair Dede Ward (right) is Cathy King, Assistant Manager- 

Nursing, Prisma Health, BI-LO Charities Children’s Hospital. These funds will allow 13 

campers to attend Camp Courage in 2021.  

CSC has a long history of donations to Camp Courage. Normally the presentation is done 

at the annual CSC Christmas Party. This year the Christmas Party presentation was not done 

due to Covid-19 concerns. 

The club also donated $6,400 to the Ellen Taylor Foundation. The Ellen Taylor 

Foundation for Junior Shaggers ("ETFJS") was founded in 2007 by Mrs. Ellen Taylor and 

incorporated as a SC 501-3(c) organization in 2008. The purpose of the ETFJS is to remove 

financial barriers that prevent those under 21 from learning and participating in the shag 

dance. Examples of this include providing free dance shoes, funding workshops, and 

providing meal, lodging, and gas vouchers for shag dance events such as Junior SOS at North 

Myrtle Beach. 
Photo courtesy of Dede Ward 
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March 2021 Marks a Return of Some Shaggers Who Restricted Activities During the Covid 

Event of 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Carolina Shag Club now conducts Split-the-Pot 

raffles to help with paying the DJs. Wayne Hembree 

won $133 on March 10th. 

 
DJ Billy Waldrep (left) talks with Dennis Fleming 

about upcoming items. Dennis often teaches a line 

dance prior to festivities on Wednesday. 

 

March 10th – People gather at the Brass Monkey to eat, drink and socialize just before DJ Billy Waldrep 

starts the music for the evening. Several persons noted that the crowds have increased as more members 

are inoculated against Covid.  

Page photos by Skip Watkins 
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Shag Club Members at Other Places Enjoying Good Times 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
Pictured left – line dancers take the floor at Bermuda’s clubhouse at Stoney Point Golf Course in 

Greenwood, S.C. on Friday, March 12th. 

Pictured right – Norman Mills of Abbeville, S.C. is DJ for the evening. He frequently plays at Bermuda’s 

and other venues in the area. 

 

 
Five Carolina Shag Club members and others get together for St. Patrick’s Day to enjoy friendship, 

dinner and drinks at Ocean Drive.  

From left to right is Cheryl Dickson, Ann Allen, Ginger Griffin, Glenda Argo and Elaine Wilson. 

Page photos by Skip Watkins 
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Back in the Old Days (From 2019) … 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Pictured left – Carolyn Wingate, a Carolina Shag Club member was the winner of $2,000 

in the Fun Monday drawing held at the Association of Carolina Shag Club (ACSC) meeting 

at MidWinter. Carolyn is a Past President of R&B Shag Club of Spartanburg. She purchased 

a remaining Fun Monday ticket from R&B. 

Pictured right – CSC members donned their St. Patrick’s Day attire and put on a show for 

the audience at Friar’s Tavern. 

 

 
On Jan. 23rd the 2019 honorees were announced at Friar’s Tavern. This year’s honor goes to ( left 

to right): Gerald Medford, Dede Ward, Walt Scully (Honorary), Jeff Ward and Brook Wickiser. 

An induction ceremony was held on March 30th. 

CSC file photos 
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From 2018… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Billy Waldrep (left), Glenda Argo and Buck Crumpton take a break for a photo opportunity. 

“The Buck & Billy Show” was a regular feature at many SOS gatherings over the last 

decade. 
CSC file photo 

The person who created this banner 

doesn’t know how to spell “BUCK”! 
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From February 2017… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Numerous Carolina Shag Club 
members converged on the clubs of 
North Myrtle Beach for Midwinter 2017.  

Pictured left to right is Petra Brooks 
of Spartanburg, S.C. and Rita Merritt of 
Greenville, S.C., Jean Browning of 
Piedmont, S.C. and Karen Lewis of 
Taylors, S.C. as they take a break from 
dancing and visit with one another at 
Duck’s Beach Club on Main Street in 
North Myrtle Beach. They enjoyed the 
music from DJs such as Billy Waldrep, 
Buck Crompton (The Buck & Billy 
Show) and Soup Campbell. 

Photo by Skip Watkins 

  

 

On January 21st, 2017, nearly three months after the closing of The Phoenix Inn, Carolina 

Shag Club began a new era of dancing and parties at its new home. From all appearances 

and estimated crowd size (125+) the debut was a big success. Runway Café, the new home 

was filled with diners prior to the start of the dance and afterwards, The Hangar hosted a 

near-standing room only crowd for dancing to the music of Billy Waldrep. 

This panoramic photograph shows the expanse of the hangar spanning from the front to the 

back wall. The dance floor and DJ’s table are along the back wall from the perspective of 

this photograph. The Hangar had seating for approximately 90 persons with standing room 

along the distant wall. Walk-up bar service was offered along the wall that’s common with 

the Café. 
Photo by Skip Watkins 
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From February 2016…A Night at The Phoenix 
John “Soup” Campbell has his night in the booth… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DJ John “Soup” 

Campbell (left) of 

Gaffney, S.C. and club 

member Angie 

Peloquin  of Mauldin, 

S.C. share a laugh 

while playing tunes for 

a Wednesday night. 

 

DJ “Soup” Campbell has the dance floor loaded up at 

approximately 9:00 p.m. “Soup” will always play your favorite 

tunes on request. 

CSC photo 

 

Just another fun filled Wednesday night at The 

Phoenix. DJs play a mix of tunes starting at 8:15 

p.m. each night and play until the last dancers 

depart.    CSC Photo 

 

Jean Bowie (left) of Greenville, S.C. 

and Dot Morgan of Taylors, S.C. at 

The Phoenix. Dot was the club’s 

Immediate Past President in 2016. 
CSC Photo 
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www.smile.amazon.com
 

Support CSC Charities by shopping at AmazonSmile. When you shop at 

AmazonSmile, Amazon will donate to CSC Charities. Support us every 

time you shop. NOTE: You must select or otherwise indicate “CSC 

Charities” from a list on the Amazon website for the donation feature 

to take effect. Just follow Amazon’s webpage instructions on signing up. 

CSC Charities support Ellen Taylor Foundation and Camp Courage. Use 

the smile.amazon.com link when you buy from Amazon. It costs you 

nothing extra!! 

 

 Amazon donates 0.5% of your purchase to our 

charities!!! 

 

 

 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/83-2014475
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/83-2014475
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Carolina Shag Club Board Meetings 

If you have questions concerning the board meetings, please contact CSC President Susan Blackwell 

or one of the Executive Board Members (they are listed on the first page of the newsletter). 

 

Minutes are continued on next page 
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Minutes are continued from previous page 
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Carolina Shag Club Board Meeting — February 9, 2021 

I. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM by President Susan Blackwell. Also attending were 

Rick Wilson, Gwyn Smith, Alicia Pittman, Doug McLaughlin, Jill Woodard, Brenda Ellington, Terry Gordon, Becky 

Wilson, Dede Ward, Skip Watkins, Karen Lewis, Ann Allen, and Dan Ellington. 

Il. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes for January 12, 2021 were emailed to the board prior to the meeting. Doug McLaughlin made a motion 

to approve the minutes. Rick Wilson seconded the motion, and the motion carried. 

** Rick Wilson "föund an error in the December 1 7, 2020 and brought it to the attention of the board. Past Treasurer 

Dan Ellington agreed that no dues were paid to National Fast Dance Association in 2020 as stated in the December 

minutes. Dan added that the shag club had not paid to be part of this association för a mv years. Dan clarified that the 

license  to American Bop Association is •för the club's music license. Normally these dues are paid in December. The 

ABA waived the payment this year (2021) due to Covid-19. 

Ill. Treasurer's Report 

Treasurer Wayne Hembree did not attend the meeting, and no treasurer's report was available. 

IV. Old Business 

Brenda Ellington reported the following..  

• Brenda has contacted Embassy Suites for our club's 2021 Christmas Party. She feels that this is the best 

venue. Rick Wilson made the motion for Brenda to negotiate December 4, 2021 for our party. Brenda will work 

with treasurer Wayne Hembree to secure the funds for the deposit. Doug McLaughlin seconded the motion, and 

the motion carried. 

• Brenda reported that the Valentine Day Celebration at the Brass Monkey for February 10, 2021 would 

need about $40 to add some candy and incidentals to the Valentine decorations already available in CSC storage. 

Rick Wilson made the motion to approve the $40. Doug McLaughlin seconded the motion, the motion carried. 

• Brenda also reported that a "low key" celebration for St. Patrick's Day, March 17 th , can be organized 

using decorations in CSC storage. She asked for $50 to add treats and table favors. Doug McLaughlin made a 

motion to fund the event. Ann Allen seconded the motion, and the motion carried. 

•  Lastly, Susan will send out a party/social schedule for the club via Email. 

Rick and Becky Wilson, along with Ann Allen, reported that 70-80+ dancers were coming out to the Brass Monkey to 

dance. They also reported that the Split-the-Pot raffle was bringing in $70$80 each week. 

Our President brought up that some of our shag club members are concerned about the number of swing dancers 

coming out to the Brass Monkey on Wednesday nights and crowding the dance floor. President Blackwell noted that 

the Brass Monkey is a public facility, and the shag club cannot control who dances there. 

Jill Woodard reported that she and Steve are continuing to teach dance lessons on Monday nights at the Spinning 

Jenny in Greer for now. 

V. New Business - None 

VI. Committee Reports 

• Membership — Jill Woodard reported membership at 119 members currently. Several payment methods are 

available to join. 

• Rick Wilson monitors the spreadsheet of members. 

• DJ's — Becky Wilson reported that DJs are scheduled for the upcoming Wednesdays. 

o She did note that Todd Gettys is will not be playing for a while. 

• Benevolent — Karen Lewis reported that a card was sent to the Alonzo DeBruhl family 

Vll. Close of Meeting 
Doug McLaughlin made a motion to adjourn at 7:27 PM. Rick Wilson seconded them motion, and the motion 

carried. 

 

Submitted by Gwyn Smith (Secretary) 
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JOIN SHERRILL & JOE BROWN, CRUISE PLANNERS 

SAM & LISA WEST, DANCE INSTRUCTORS 

“ DJ “ BUCK CRUMPTON 
ON THE 17th ANNUAL “ SHAGGING on the SEAS “ 

SAILING ON THE CARNIVAL “ FREEDOM “ ON FEBRUARY 12, 2022 

FROM MIAMI, FL. ON A 8 DAY SOUTHERN CARIBBEAN CRUISE 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                                             DAY                                     

PORT OF CALL                                                    ARRIVE                    DEPART 
SAT                                                   MIAMI, FL                                                                                                                           3:30pm 

SUN                                                  HALF MOON CAY, THE BAHAMAS                                          8:30am                             4:30pm 

MON                                                 GRAND TURK                                                                         11:30am                              6:30pm 

TUE                                                  FUN DAY AT SEA   

WED                                                 ARUBA                                                                                      9:00am                             11:00pm 

THU                                                  BONAIRE                                                                                  8:00am                             4:00pm 

FRI                                                    FUN DAY AT SEA 

SAT                                                   FUN DAT AT SEA 

SUN                                                  MIAMI, FL                                                                                  8:00am 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                  

Prices for cabins include cruise fare, government fees and taxes, all workshops, night dancing and             

Private Cocktail party. 

Prices are based on Double Occupancy. 

Travel Insurance ( optional ) & Gratuities can be added to your reservation. 

We are a PRIVATE GROUP and all cabins must be booked through Sherrill & Joe Brown, Cruise Planners. 

Prices listed below comes with a refundable deposit.until November 9, 2021 

 

INSIDE CABINS.................$ 835.74 per person 

OCEAN VIEW CABINS...............$ 970.74 per person 

BALCONY CABINS..............$ 1295.74 per person 

 
Deposit dates to hold your cabin: 

A deposit of $ 250.00 per person is due at time of booking. 

Final payment.........................November 10, 2021 

 

Payment can be made with Debit/Credit card, Checks or Money Orders. 

Checks or Money Orders must be received ( 2 ) weeks prior to due date. 

Make all Checks or Money Orders payable to: CRUISE PLANNERS 

 

 

CRUISE PLANNERS 

SHERRILL & JOE BROWN 

P. O. BOX 87 

GRAMLING, SC  29348 

864-473-1433  
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